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Summary Recommendation 
Staff recommends Council approval of a new Letter of Consent for the Inter-local 
Agreement that outlines the operation and funding of the Park City Ice Arena with the 
Snyderville Basin Recreation District (Basin). (Attachment A)

Background
In August of 2004 an Inter-local Agreement (Attachment B) outlined the cooperative 
construction and operations of the Park City Ice Arena between the Basin and the City. 
Every three years a new Letter of Consent is drafted to carry forth this agreement and 
the current agreement is dated December 9, 2015 (Attachment C, D)

Funding
The current agreement specifies a $50k contribution from both the City and Basin.
During the capital budgeting process for fiscal year 19, the Capital Improvement (CIP)
Committee recommended each entity increase their annual contribution from $50k to 
$80k in anticipation of equipment replacement that otherwise would not have sufficient 
funding secured. The City proposed that both entities increase contributions equally to 
cover the anticipated financial needs of the Capital Replacement Reserve Fund 
(CRRF). 

The City approved the $30k increase but Basin was not able to secure this increase
through their budgeting process. Staff’s recommendation for the 2018 Letter of Consent
includes one change, articulating a $30k increase in funding to the Ice Arena’s CRRF 
provided by the City. 

Although the Basin is not committing to increasing their annual contributions in 
alignment with the City, they are open to providing additional funding for the anticipated 
equipment replacement at the time of replacement, similar to how the two entities 
equally contributed additional funding to replace the Ice Arena’s evaporative condenser 
in 2016 when there was otherwise insufficient funding. 

On November 29, the proposed Letter of Consent (which specified annual contributions 
from the Basin of $50k and $80k from the City) was approved on the Consent Agenda 
and later it was revisited during the December 11th Council meeting. The Mayor 
expressed concern for the inequitable contribution proposed in the agreement. Council 
requested staff return to have further discussion and to make a decision as to whether 



the City chooses to maintain an annual contribution of $50k or increase the annual 
contribution to $80k. 

Recommendation
Staff is recommending approval of the proposed Letter of Consent with the City’s annual 
contribution of $80k in order to mitigate changes to the CRRF Schedule (Attachment F).
Without the proposed increase of $30k from the Basin staff has drafted this revised
CRRF schedule reducing non-essential repairs and replacement including some of the 
energy reducing initiatives proposed by the recent Energy Audit. 

Items in red text on Attachment F indicate items originally scheduled when the 
anticipated annual contributions were $80k from each entity but are now likely to be 
removed or delayed due to lack of funding. 

Alternatives
Alternatively, City Council can approve the Alternative Letter of Consent (Attachment B) 
maintaining the City’s annual contribution to the CRRF at $50k, which would continue to 
match the Basin’s contribution. 

Staff has drafted an alternative CRRF Schedule in Attachment G for this alternative. 
Items in red text on Attachment G indicate items that will be removed or delayed from 
the original schedule due to lack of funding. In this alternative some of the impacts
beyond what was adjusted for after the Basin did not approve an increase include:

 The removal of more energy initiatives which would otherwise help the facility 
lower demand on resources, promoting the City’s net zero goals. 

 Funding for concrete paint made available every five years instead of every three 
which may lead to unsatisfactory visibility of hockey and curling markings. 

 Funding for some essential equipment being delayed beyond what was 
recommended in the Energy Audit and Facility Assessment which could lead to 
unanticipated closures which significantly impact programing and revenue. 

 Lack of funding for interior paint (2024) which would result in unsatisfactory 
appearance. 

 Lack of funding for speaker replacement (2029) which would result in 
unsatisfactory equipment for public skating, figure skating training and 
competitions, rentals and special events.

Attachments
A Proposed 2018 Letter of Consent (City’s Contribution $80k)
B Alternative Letter of Consent (City’s Contribution $50k)
C August of 2004 Inter Local Agreement 
D        Staff Report, 2015 Inter Local Agreement Update & Letter of Consent 
E 2015 Letter of Consent 
F Replacement Reserve Fund Schedule (Basin $50k/ PCMC $80k)
G Replacement Reserve Fund Schedule (Basin $50k/PCMC $50k) 


